
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

8. SUMMER EVENTS OVERVIEW  2003/04 
 
 The Board received a report on the summer events coordinated by the Christchurch City Council 

Community and Recreation, Recreation and Arts Team in the Shirley/Papanui area over the summer 
period, October 2003 – March 2004. 

 
 Four larger scale events were held, funded by the Board, with contributions and assistance from local 

community groups. Event planning and management was undertaken by local planning committees. 
Almost all of the event planning committees sought to give their event a strong focus on promoting 
healthy lifestyles. The continued popularity of these community events demonstrates their value to 
local residents and their communities. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.  That the information be received. 
 
 2.    That the Board allocate a further $4,000 from its 2004/2005 Discretionary Funds to allow a total 

of $12,000 to be utilised for the provision of  Children’s Day at the Groynes 2004. 
 
 3. That consideration should be given to ensuring that these events did not clash with school 

sports and competitive summer sports. 
 
 


